

Extract from Licensing Committee - 16 September 2019

LC/19-20/05 Gambling Act 2005 - Review of Statement of Licensing Policy

Purpose

The report asked the Committee to review the draft Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy in relation to the Gambling Act 2005, and then invite Council to endorse its recommendations and adopt an updated policy at the meeting of Full Council on 31 October 2019.

Summary of discussion:

Before the Committee was a report by the Director for Communities, a copy of which was circulated to all Members, a copy of which is attached to the signed copy of these minutes.

The report asked the Committee to review the draft Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy in relation to the Gambling Act 2005, and then invite Council to endorse its recommendations and adopt an updated policy at the meeting of Full Council on 31 October 2019.

In accordance with the statutory requirements of the Gambling Act 2005 (the act) the Council's Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy had been reviewed following consultation with the authorities, stakeholders, interested parties and the public. A list of consultees was attached at Appendix A to the report.

Changes to the policy were incorporated including new sections on:

- Section D Permits, Notices & Registrations
- · Section F Health & Wellbeing

Other sections had minor amendments but changes were generally limited to the updating of the policy to reflect changes made to the Gambling Commission's Guidance to licensing authorities (5th edition – September 2015 and updated in September 2016).

The most significant amendments and additions to the policy related to:

- premises licences and requirement for local risk assessments (page 15 19)
- Information sharing and GDPR requirements (page 10 11)

There were also some minor amendments to incorporate name & date changes and others reflecting changes to the legislation.

The draft Gambling Policy was attached at Appendix B.

All proposed changes to the existing policy were highlighted in the draft policy in black type. Suggested changes resulting from representation during consultation, and which were deemed non-controversial, were highlighted in black type and underlined.

During consideration of the item, Members sought clarification regarding the penalties for not undertaking risk assessments, questioned whether there were any specific issues that needed to be reflected in the policy and sought clarification regarding the placement of warning notices near to gambling machines.

Officers highlighted that paragraph 14.13 outlined the minimum criteria that the Licensing Authority would expect a local risk assessment to consider. Designated premises supervisors were responsible for gambling machines situated in licensed premises and the risk assessments for those premises would need to document how staff were being trained in relation to the use of gambling machines.

Resolved:

The Committee recommended the adoption of the draft Statement of Gambling Licensing Policy to full Council.